

LSAC Committee Minutes

Date | time 27/04/2015 19:30 | *Location* The Holt

Meeting called by	Ben Clark	Apologies	Nicole Schembri
Type of meeting	Fortnightly Meeting		Henry Bardet
Note taker	Matthew Peers		

Main Business

Chair

Ben

- Ben is to have some chairs meetings to create the clubs 'development plan', he has also booked the training sessions for next season.
- Ben warned that the pitch for BUTTS Outdoors has not yet been booked, along with the use of a van and the gazebo. The plan is to hire a van from either J's or Kev's and Richard will be asked if he is willing to drive it. The availability of bosses from Trent & Warwick also needs to be checked. Names and registrations need to be collected for members of all clubs for security reasons. The gazebo can also be booked for BUCS Outdoors.
- Help for Heroes will be bringing 4 or 5 archers to the Wednesday & Thursday sessions, set up for these sessions will be 3PM on Wednesday and 1:30PM on Thursday.
- Ben mentioned that the idea of a County Novice Competition had been raised, with the intention of it being held on the 9th January 2016. It was suggested that this would be a good opportunity for novices who haven't competed in BUTTS to shoot at.
- Wednesday has been decided as the best day to have coaching sessions, and the club has paid for 1 set of sessions (although this definition is unconfirmed at the time of writing). It was mentioned that Ash has not yet invoiced the club for any coaching.

Secretary

Matthew

- Matthew reported that the club website has stopped functioning correctly with sessions and records no longer being displayed. It was questioned whether the website will require a new host. Tom is to investigate this.
- It was clarified that the new committee outdoor training would be completed at the beginning of Wednesday 29th session, with any members not present completing this on a different occasion.

Treasurer

Laura

- It has been identified that there is some unallocated funds present in the club budget, which Laura will investigate.
- Laura mentioned that the equipment budget will be topped up with some of the excess from the coaching budget, along with money from the latest intake of members.

Team Captain

Sarah

- Sarah will check who is available (and interested) to shoot the DMU competition, as well as BUTTS Outdoors.
- Matthew will assist Sarah with the entries for BUCS Outdoors for which the deadline is the 21st May. An internal club qualification shoot will take place on Wednesday 13th with a backup shoot planned for Sunday 17th these will be a St George/Windsor/Albion.

Equipment Officer

Arthur

- The new Danage and spare target pins have been ordered and are expected to be delivered during this week, apart from the stand which has been delayed. The existing Danages may be re arranged to increase their lifespan.
- Arthur (with the assistance of Tom) has re arranged the cupboard and sorted equipment, but further work will be completed when equipment is boxed. It was also reported that the nets in the DMTC have been fixed.

Tour/Recs Officer

Louis

- The Loughborough BUTTS Indoors leg has now been booked for next season. Louis confirmed that the DMU shoot will start with sighters at 10AM, a team list will be required from DMU one week before the competition.

Social Sec

Jonathan

- The skittles social will be booked for early May and will be held at the Beacon Pub. The proposed Avengers social will take place on Wednesday 29th at 9PM.
- Jonathan is to assist with organising socials for both the DMU shoot and for BUTTS Outdoors (For which a BBQ at Harry French has been suggested). He is also planning a pub crawl for the week after the Skittles Social.

Novice Reps

Henry and Nicole

- Jonathan stood in for both novice representatives to report that he felt most of the novices were prepared for the outdoor season.

Tom

- Tom reported that this year's Ex Vs Current competition will take place on the 31st May, so far approximately 20 people are interested in shooting. Entries will be confirmed the week before the competition.

Tom is waiting until a plan for the marking of the club's 50th anniversary is decided on before he contacts the club's original secretary. The idea of a larger Ex Vs Current shoot has been proposed followed by a formal meal.

Upcoming Competitions

- BOGAS – FITA – 9th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- BOGAS – York – 10th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- DMU Vs Loughborough – Short Windsor -16th May 2015
- LAOFAC –York/Hereford – 17th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- BUTTS Outdoors – St George/Albion/Windsor – 24th May 2015
- Welbeck – Double WA 70m – 25th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- Ex Vs Current -31st May 2015
- BUCS Outdoors 13th-14th June 2015

Session Rota

Date	Session Taker	Location	Notes
Tuesday 28 th April	SW	DMTC	Indoor
Wednesday 29 th April	TC	Towers Pitch	H4H – 4PM Start
Thursday 30 th April	MP	Towers Pitch	H4H – 2PM Start
Friday 1 st May	AP	Towers Pitch	
Saturday 2 nd May	BC	Towers Pitch	
Sunday 3 rd May	TC	Towers Pitch	
Tuesday 5 th May	LH	DMTC	Indoor
Wednesday 6 th May	TC	Towers Pitch	
Thursday 7 th May	MP	Towers Pitch	
Friday 8 th May	JB	Towers Pitch	
Saturday 9 th May	AP	Towers Pitch	
Sunday 10 th May	BC	Towers Pitch	
Tuesday 12 th May	MP	DMTC	Indoor
Wednesday 13 th May	TC	Tower Pitch	BUCS Qualifying

Next meeting date: Provisionally Wednesday 13th May at the DMTC

Adam Peers is to update the committee Dropbox account to hand over admin rights and remove non-committee members. Adam also mentioned that next seasons BUTTS Team Champs will be on the 31st January 2016.

Laura is to contact Maggie Squires and Clickers regarding invoices.

Matthew will check with the AU if the new GNAS cards have arrived.